

Naracoorte & District Hockey Association

Agenda for General meeting

27th June 2023

Present: Amelie Nancarrow, Andrew Doecke, Peter Anderson, Mick Derrington, Kristy Boord, Carolyn McLaren, Brett Rumball, Amanda Davey, Jorja Doecke, Rachel Withers, Gayle Ellis, Carly Altus, Bruce Cameron, Skylea McLean, Elf Williams, Jonah Williams

Apologies: Anne Freeman, Clarry Martin, Rachel Doecke, Gavin Boord

Opened: 7:08pm

Minutes from last meeting

Moved: Amelie Nancarrow Seconded: Kristy Boord

Carried: Passed

Business Arising from previous meeting.

Sunrise clinics: Initial funding was rejected; however, the school has decided to further the program, with 4 class completing the Hockey clinic.

Correspondence

Limestone coast sport expo. Information

Hockey SA July School Holiday Clinics

Hockey SA CEO update

Reports

- **President:** If keys are on passed, please let someone know.

- **Treasurer:**

Requested that the treasurer account take over the subscription for the zero file, in order to allow control of information and data, being shared with accountants.

Invoice sent to the new sponsor.

Treasurer report be excepted.

Moved: Pete Anderson seconded: Mick D Carried: passed

- **Registrar:**

Match card with shirt numbers and full name of players, as well as ensuring people in the tech bench and umpires are signing the card properly.

As of the 27/06/2023 Player and officials are to ensure that the card is filled appropriately, with numbers, names, and signatures.

Players must be wearing correct T-shirts and socks. And goalies must have contrasting tops to both teams, but are allowed to be the same as the opposition goalie.

- **Junior Coordinator:**

Under 12's team had 2 successful and two train on's, with 5 kids through to the final identification camp in the under 13's.

The zone team selection was successful, with only the under 15's aged players selected, with more players wanted for the two under 17's teams. Managers and coaches still being advised.

A discussion to be had with the Hockey SA regarding the access of the Jnr Coordinator to the Facebook page.

Nomination for teams for the Regionals to be sent out in July, and to close in August, allowing time for the draws etc to be organised. A sub-committee to be made in order to get the regionals rolling and to brainstorm and basic organisation.

- **Publicity:**

Please ensure that reports are submitted by 1pm Sunday.

- **Umpiring:**

Umpiring session this weekend to discuss question and basic rules and regulations between 4pm and 4:30pm. Recommended that men switch and umpire the opposite men to avoid umpiring your own team.

- **Grounds:**

Replacement of hooks in the dug out with the addition of hooks in the centre dugout. The dripping tap has been fixed in the female bathrooms.

Bruce Cameron had provided a spray for the turf, that will be invoiced at a later date.

When the netting is shut, could a weave be done to prevent the wind blowing undone.

Shoes must be cleaned properly before entering the turf.

- **Canteen:**

Doing good. The coffee machine is going well, with no uprising issues. Needing to ensure that the canteen, or some form of food is supplied on a Friday night. Ensuring that modem is plugged in and charging properly.

- **Bar:**

About ½ the stubbie holders have been sold.

- **Sponsorship/Fundraising:**

Wood was given over to winner.

Quiz night will be held off to the off season.

New sign going up on fence.

- **Club Reports:**

- **Redlegs:**

All good.

- **Dartmoor:**

All good

- **Greens:**

Won a grant for new uniforms.

- **Kingston/Lucindale:**

Score board is slowly progressing.

- **Tatiara:**

Troubles sourcing uniforms, especially juniors.

General Business

- Redlegs Sports vouchers:
Money has not been transferred from the SA government. Looking for further information in order to process the vouchers from this year.
- Final times:

The day to commence at 10am with the final game to start at 4pm, with under 9's occurring in the middle of the day.
- Outside vendors for GF-day (*if we do go ahead they will need to know GF times. And if it is agreed we can, vendors must supply their own generator*):

With a decision to be made pending the vendors and what they offer, and further investigation into the previous profit of grand final day. a minimum of three vendor will need to be required for grand final day.
- approaching the LSEHA & inviting any of their players to play additional games in the NDHA:
- Tech bench do the write up for the finals.
Tech bench to continue as normal throughout finals. Looking to investigate the role further.
- High school enquiry to hire the club's room:
They request clean up and set up as well as the bar to be manned, with a cost of 600 plus GST.

Meeting Closed: 9:23pm

Next meeting: Tuesday the 25th of July.